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Minutes
August 5, 2015

President Dennis led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Good of the Order:  Assistant Chief Mike Payne gave an update stating that the Fire Dept. call volume had increased over the last 2 months, with a lot of the calls being illegal burns.  He also gave details of the assistance LWFR gave to the Sleepy Hollow fire; three engines and a water tender were sent.  Heat was so intense that it melted the lens cover on one engine and cracked windshields.  Our district was backfilled with an engine crew from Skykomish while a significant number of our crew were at the Wenatchee fire.  Assistant Chief Payne reminded us that the Music Fest fundraiser which benefits the Fire Dept. is being held on August 15 at Plain Hardware.  Food Support committee vests came in and are in food storage containers at Station 1 and 4.  The new command vehicle (which was funded from the remaining District 9 bond and now paid off) has been received and put into service.  The Fireman’s Association has agreed to purchase the following items:  new decals on all apparatus and signs for stations, large diameter hoses for the two engines that leave the district, in line testing device for nozzles, additional MREs for out of district calls, heat shields for faces when not wearing SCBAs, additional radio harnesses so you can fight fire without holding onto radio, water rescue equipment for engines 91 and 94, visible in the dark address signs for the firefighters and Auxiliary members – all being purchased with funds raised by us!!  Future funding will be needed for SCBAs for Station 92 so that all stations have consistent equipment.  EVIP training, which is equivalent to a driver’s license for firefighters has begun.  Washington State Survey and Rating Bureau inspection was completed in July; still awaiting results.  This will determine homeowner’s insurance rates. A new smoke detector installation and battery replacement program will be rolled out in the next few months.  This is an opportunity to education people on fire safety and Firewise.

Call to Order:	President Dennis called the meeting to order at 7:23 p.m.  Bob Melson was introduced as a new member. Forty-eight (48) members were present.

Minutes:	Kathy K. moved to approve the minutes.  Becky seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  June beginning balance was $9,128.99. Total expenses were $1,140.79. Total income $1,946.91. Ending balance $9,935.11.  July beginning balance was $9,935.11.  Total expenses $400.26.  Total income $0.  Ending balance $9,534.85.  Pam Nicklas made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Bob seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

OLD BUSINESS:

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

REST STOP:  Dennis thanked Igor for taking the lead on the Rest Stop Fundraiser and commented that many people enjoyed the event.  

MEDSTAR:  Kim collected the MedStar Forms and checks.  

YARD SALE:   Dennis explained that we would now be taking Credit Cards at the Yard Sale, per an officer meeting that also included Kathy K., Anne, and Susan Sisson.  Kathy stated that they need more people at 7 a.m. for set-up.  Also need people to post the flyers that Cathi Helseth made, which need to be up by August 22.  Frank and Pete will hang the large banners at the Fire Station.  We need a lot of help on Sunday at 2:00 p.m.  to help with clean up.  Need someone to recycle the books after the Yard Sale is over.  Pete stated that the VFW Thrift Store will take books.  Early Bake Sale needs people.  We need more cashiers.  Need someone to handle cardboard recycling.  Dennis to contact metal recycling person.  Need someone to take signs down on Sunday.  Chief Lamar to pull a truck out of a bay for furniture in the next couple of weeks.  Check with Kathy, Marlene or Anne before taking any Yard Sale items personally in case they are already earmarked for the specialty table.  Set up/sorting of clothes will be the week of August 25-28.  Dennis and Kim purchased four (4) more tents for the Yard Sale.  There will be separate lines for credit cards and cash with a new cashier station also in back for cash only.  Dark blue pop-ups are for cashier table.  Cathi to make ½ sheets of the flyer to pass out at the Plain Music Fest.  Kathy asked that people bring tarps marked with their name if they have one in case of rain. This year’s lay-out will be different with clothing racks going into the bay and glassware outside.  Kathy and Marlene to walk everyone through the new lay-out at the September 2 meeting which will be held at Station 91.

FACILITIES COMMITTEE:  Pete told the group that all of the clothing racks had been built.  Pete, Frank, Dennis, Stan, Bill, and Vasili spent a day building and assembling clothing racks.  Pete also showed the new cash/credit signs.

BAKE SALE:  Kim passed around a Bake Sale sign-up sheet and instructions.  

Yard Sale set-up day is Friday, September 4 - bring potluck items to share for lunch.  Firefighters to buy pizza for lunch on Saturday, September 5.

JoAnne made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10.  Mogens seconded and the motion carried.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, September 2, 2015 at Station 91 with a walking tour by Kathy and Marlene of the new Yard Sale set-up.

Respectfully submitted by Kim Broughton, Secretary

